## Town of Greenville

P. O. BOX 188 GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124 812-923-9821

H. L. Spears
Town Board President

Elaine N. Miller Clerk-Treasurer December 10, 1985 Town Hall Jack Sprigler
Town Board Member

Ronald Lamb
Town Board Member

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenville Town Board, held this date, was called to order by President H. L. Spears. All Board members were present. Also in attendance: Max Mason, Bob Isgrigg, Gary Getrost, Janice Gibson, Talbotte Richardson, Marvin Powell, and Paul Buche.

Financial statements and claims were presented to the Board. The claims were approved and the financial statements accepted by the Board. The minutes were read for the November meeting. Jack Sprigler moved the minutes be approved as read. Ron Lamb seconded.

Marvin Powell submitted his resignation as Deputy Marshal effective December 31, 1985. The Board accepted his resignation and thanked him for his service.

Gary Getrost reported the water hook-up on Pekin Road with Tri County Water Company has been started, and should be completed this week.

Gary told the Board five bids were received on the purchase of a new pick-up truck. Jim O'Neal Ford submitted the low bid of \$10,528.00. However, there was a mistake in the bid. If Jim O'Neal stands firm on the bid, the Board accepts it. Otherwise it goes to the next lowest bidder. The Board decided not to purchase an extended warrenty.

The Board approved hiring Jim Dethy for snow removal on an on-call basis. Gary will contact Dethy when snow removal is necessary. His fee is \$25/hour. Talbotte will spread cinders on slick streets.

The Board approved the Water Utility budget for 1986.

President Spears introduced Paul Buche - the newest member of the Greenville Police Department.

The Board approved Janice Gibson's request that excess supplies stored in the basement be given to the Police Department.

The Board adopted an ordinance, 1985 W-2, Establishing Office and Personnel Policy for Greenville Water Utility Employees.

The Board passed a resolution to borrow \$1500 at no interest from the Greenville Water Utility for the LR & S Fund. It is to be repaid at the January Board meeting.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Elaine V. Milles Elaine N. Miller Clerk-Treasurer

Wheears
H. L. Spears
President of the Board